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Vacuum and Brush,
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Your Local Handyman
Minor repairs around the home

Including taps, immersion heaters
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Shed & fence painting
MANY more services provided
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07767 773076
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Editorial

Welcome to the June issue. How
great that there seems to be a
general movement towards
socialising again. It seems to have
taken so long.

This month is so special with the
Queen's Platinum Jubilee to
celebrate: torch procession, Family
Picnic on the Green and
Mendlesham Street Party to name
a few events. Look for the details
in your Newsletter.

Best Wishes
Gemma

Deadline for July Issue
6th June 2022

We produce 12 issues per year
which are delivered to every
household in the location of

Mendlesham.

June Page

1st WI Knit, Stitch &
Yarn 15

3rd
Platinum Jubilee
Community
Celebration

7

4th SAT-CAF 3
4th Walking Group 4

5th Camera Club
Exhibition 5

5th Big Lunch Street
Party 6

5th Thanksgiving
Service 7

6th Newsletter Deadline 1

7th Camera Club
Meeting 5

8th Parish Council
Meeting 2

8th Over 60’s Garden
Trip 16

10th MURCies 12
13th Knit & Natter 12
14th Writers Group 12

15th Walking on
Wednesday 4

21st WI Afternoon Tea 15
27th Knit & Natter 12
29th Over 60’s Meeting 16
30th Mobile Library 17

Every
Tues

Church Coffee
Morning 20

Dates for your diary

50/50 shop open -
Every Tuesday & Friday

see page 3 for further details

Don’t forget to keep up to speed with
the URC and

Parish Church from page 47
onwards.
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THE PARISH COUNCIL

Parish Clerk: Sharon Jones, Honeysuckle, Hockey Hill,
Wetheringsett, Suffolk IP14 5PL
Tel  01449 766139
Email: parishclerk@mendleshampc.org
Web site: https://mendlesham.suffolk.cloud

Your Councillors are:
●  Paul Allen tel 766543
●  Andy Davey tel 01449 768862  ( Chairperson)
●  Mike Exley tel 766246 ( Emergency Planning Co ordinator for

Mendlesham)
●  Denise Foster tel 768978
●  Norman Foster tel 768978
●  Brian Gardiner tel 766648
●  Sandie Judd tel 0333 006 2706
●  Daniel Lummis 07584630988
●  David Nunn ( Emergency Planning Co ordinator for Mendlesham

Green, Tan Office and outlying properties) tel 767158
●  Helen Orton tel 767741
●  Liz Ward tel 766562

Meetings:
Wednesday 8th June 2022  Ordinary meeting 7pm,  Old School Room,
Mendlesham
Wednesday 13th July 2022 Ordinary meeting 7pm,  Old School Room,
Mendlesham

All welcome

Parish Council:
Mendlesham Revised Neighbourhood Development Plan:
The  Mid Suffolk District Council Reg 17 Independent Examination, notice
of focused consultation has now come to an end and Janet Cheesley
BA(Hons) DipTP MRTPI has resumed her independent examination of our
modification draft NDP.

For further information see
https://www.midsuffolk.gov.uk/planning/neighbourhood-
planning/neighbourhood-planning-in-mid-suffolk/mendlesham-
neighbourhood-plan
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MENDLESHAM ‘SAT-CAF’
Saturday, 4th June 10.00 – 14.00

OLD SCHOOL ROOM, MENDLESHAM

Morning Coffee, Light Lunches and Afternoon Teas, including
delicious homemade Quiches, Soups, Cakes and Desserts.

May Draw Winner (Bird Feeder Kit): Ivy Down

(Kindly donated by Helen Orton)

Pre-Ordering or Take-Away Orders, phone the Café
on 01449-767727 from 10 a.m.
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Mendlesham Walking Group
Saturday 4th June 2022

Meet at
Community Centre Car Park 10.00am

2-hour Walk led by Rachael
PLEASE NOTE DIFFERENT START TIME FOR SATURDAY WALKS

Please feel free to dress in Red, White & Blue as part of the Queen’s
Platinum Jubilee Celebration Weekend

AND

Walking on a Wednesday
Shorter, slower walks of about 1½  hours led by Alan

Wednesday 15th June 2022
Meet at

Community Centre Car Park 10.30am
Come and join us!

Stay safe and keep walking!
For more information please contact

Angela - 01449 766483  Rachael – 07971 910279

OBITUARY
JOAN HILL

Joan was born on 18th May 1925 in Suffolk. She moved a number of times during
her young life as her father was a Baptist minister. Joan trained as a nurse in
London during World War 2 and nursed in London, Kent and Devon, where she
met her first husband Frank. They spent many happy years together until he died.
Joan married Arthur in 1970 and retired from nursing. They lived in happy
retirement in Devon until Arthur died in 1993. In 2001 Joan moved back to Suffolk
to be near her wider family. She quickly built  a happy and active life with W.I.,
St Mary’s church, Friends of St Mary’s, Over 60’s. Flower club and Jubilee
Ladies’ Choir. After the first Covid lockdown Joan had a hip replacement and
although she recovered from this it left her much less mobile. Sadly this, combined
with heart failure brought on a decline in her health and she died in April, just a
few weeks short of her 97th birthday.



5

On Sunday, 5th June

Mendlesham Camera Club
will be exhibiting their work in

the
Old School Room

to coincide with the Jubilee Street Party celebrations

Open 1100 – 1600

Static and digital displays will be on show.

Free entry

Please come and have a look at our work and consider
joining us.

We are a small, friendly group of mixed photography ability and
meet once a month on the first Tuesday at 7.30pm in the Old

School Room.

More details www.mendleshamcameraclub.co.uk

We are grateful to Mendlesham Community Charity and Cllr
Stringer for supporting this event.

◊  ◊  ◊
Our next meeting will be in the Old School Room on

Tuesday 7th June at 1930.

The challenge for us in June is to produce photos to try and sell an
item. We submit our pictures to a Dropbox, these will be displayed
and discussed. In the second part of the meeting a member will talk

about a photography related topic.

New members are always welcome.

Thank you to everybody who volunteered in any way to make the
CRAFT FAIR on 2nd May such a success in raising £370.10 for URC
Chapel funds.
Meg Clarke
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DISCLAIMER
All adverts are placed in good faith and the publishers cannot undertake
responsibility for work carried out. Please note that the opinions
expressed in articles are not necessarily those of the Mendlesham
Newsletter committee or the Community Charity. We cannot be held
responsible for the accuracy of material submitted for publication,
however we reserve the right to include, edit or amend as we think
appropriate. Mendlesham Newsletter is produced in good faith but errors
and omissions may occur during the process of production. Please let us
know if this is the case so that these errors may be corrected in future
editions.

UK Power Networks (UKPN) – Priority Register for
Vulnerable People.

At the last visit of the Rural Coffee Caravan, we received info on power cuts
and the help that UKPN can provide for older or vulnerable customers.  This
involved identifying people to UKPN, putting them in a priority category for
various forms of help including the provision of a rechargeable torch.  One
torch was left with us and that was given away at a recent meeting of the
Over 60’s Club.
Several people have requested these and we have made enquiries with
UKPN.  Unfortunately, we are not able to pass on names as the company
needs to verify need with people directly.
Therefore, anyone wishing to go onto the priority register is advised to ring
UKPN on 105 and give their details.
Denise Foster

CONGRATULATIONS!
To Krystal Vittles, who has been awarded the British Empire Medal for her
services to public libraries. Krystal is head of service delivery for Suffolk
Libraries and played a central role in establishing the mutual society which
runs Suffolk Libraries, which is the first of its kind.
The awards citation says she has "been a trailblazer in exploring
alternative delivery models and brokering partnership working, and
leveraging her expertise in working with young people, to enhance and
improve library services for the people of East Anglia. "
It also says: "She spearheaded Suffolk Libraries’ successful bid to become
an Arts Council National Portfolio Organisation and co-designed a
programme with young people and local artists to increase youth access
and involvement with culture.
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James Bristow Baker  - died 5th March 2022

 Jim was the son of Stanley John Baker and Mary Ann Hill. He was born on the 23rd

June 1925 at Vine Cottage, Mendlesham Green. He was the second youngest of 9
children.  At the age of 5 he had to walk a mile and a half whatever the weather, to
attend the school. During some play times the Mid Suffolk train used to stop at the
Mendlesham station and passengers would often throw out half pennies and farthings
onto the road.  If lucky enough, after school he would take his gains and walk down
Front Street to Arthur and Rosie List’s sweet shop where he would buy sherbets and
sticks of liquorice.

In 1931 at the age of 6, the family moved to Elm Farm, Wickham Skeith where he
lived for 14 years. There was no electricity or running water so pond water was sieved
through muslin to catch any unwanted bugs then this water was used for cooking and
washing clothes. The nearest drinking water was over a mile away. He attended the
school at Wickham Skeith until he left at the age of 14.  He had little choice of work
other than on the farm with his father who fattened cattle for Russell Fenning at White
House Farm, Mendlesham.   Then when Russell was short staffed he went and helped
him with his free range poultry. He enjoyed the poultry work so he stayed with Russell
and soon began to run the poultry on his own

In January 1945 he married Hazel Hales, a young girl from Cotton whom he met at
a village dance. They lived at Elm Farm until 1946 when he started to create their
home at Glenhaven where they raised their four children.   The poultry business was
thriving so in 1968 the company known as Fenning & Baker Poultry was formed and
Jim became its Managing Director until he retired in 1993 at the age of 68 after 53
years at the farm.  He had many loyal staff including John Lambert and Derek Webb.

Jim was very interested in the husbandry of livestock and served on many committees.
He was involved with Thames Valley Eggs and became a director.  In 1980 he was
elected Vice Chairman and finally in 1989 he became its chairman, retiring in 1998
at the age of 73.  At one point he was on 11 committees and served as chairman for
10 of them.   He was a much respected man within the Poultry world and even travelled
to Moscow, New York, Rome and Romania to attend Poultry Conferences in the 60s.

He was interested in village life and was a member of the Mendlesham Bowls club
and became its Captain for 18 years. He served as a Parish Counsellor for 19 years.
He was a committee member and chairman of the old village hall.  He became a trustee
of the Church & Town Estate in 1964 and was still there over 55 years later.  In 1972,
he became a Trustee of the Education Foundation Trust and served for 47 years and
was its Chairman for 27 years.  He was Chairman of The Pensioners Parish Party for
twenty years until he eventually became of age to sit down at the party. In recent years
he was a committee member of the Friends of St Mary’s helping to raise money for
the maintenance of the church.  He also liked to travel and with his wife Hazel had
many holidays and business trips around the world.
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CONNECTING COMMUNITIES MID SUFFOLK

A new travel service is now available for residents of local villages including
Mendlesham and the Green. It is set up for people wanting to go to hospital
appointments, the station, meetings, leisure events, shopping, social
gatherings etc. and who have no means of getting there.
The mini bus holds 4 people in
seats plus a wheelchair. The bus
needs to be booked in advance
and the fare is paid by card to the
driver.
The hours are operational from
early morning to early evening
and on board there is information
about other services. Connecting
Communities is a charity and the
driver is trained with Covid
guidelines in place about keeping
the bus clean in between
journeys.

The current price list is:
1 to 4 miles £2.50
5 to 7 miles £4.00
8 to 10 miles £5.50
11 to 13 miles £7.00
14 to 16 miles £8.50
17 to 20 miles £10.00

Child fares remain at £1 per journey (under 16 years).
Registered Carers remain free when supporting a passenger.

It is a personal, convenient travel service and is slightly more than a
traditional bus fare and half the price of a taxi. A free bus pass cannot be
used on this mini bus service.
It may be be helpful for people without transport of their own and who
cannot get out of the village easily to attend appointments.

TO BOOK AND FOR MORE INFORMATION
Please contact 01449 614271 or www.bsevc.co.uk



Mendlesham Community Charity Update
The trustees are pleased to let you know that we have been able to support the United
Reform Church fundraising Craft Fair and the Photographic Club Exhibition both held in
May, have helped the Writers Group and the Craft and Chat Club restart post covid and
continue to support the Meet up Monday Café, as well as supporting a Child Art Event to
mark the official opening of the MUGA in the playing fields. We are delighted to support
the Street Party Events in Mendlesham and Mendlesham Green for the Queen’s Platinum
Jubilee Celebrations followed by a Family Fun Day on the playing fields in September.
This is what the MCC is here for. To raise funds so that we can support our community.
At the moment our main source of income is from the 50:50 Shop and the Tote and we
thank those wonderful folk who have continued to run these fundraising activities
throughout the pandemic.
We also thank the Newsletter Team who have continued to publish a copy, and, when
able, deliver to your door each month as well as produce a PDF copy for the parish website.
The cost of the newsletter is covered by advertising from local businesses and we thank
those organisations who have continued to pay for adverts, giving us a free newsletter to
every household in the parish.
The MCC insurance covers all our volunteers from delivering the newsletter, collecting
the tote money and running the shop to participating in MCC fund raising events and
acting as trustees. We are working on updating the required policies and procedures to
minimise risk and ensure that we are working effectively and in accordance with the laws
of the land – which includes Data Protection. Our thanks go to the volunteers helping to
establish a secure, electronic record of our accounts, the data we hold on volunteers
(essential for contacting people and recording their voluntary roles), the minutes of our
meetings and the way in which we operate. We hope that by the end of the year to have
our own website with public access to information about us, our activities and up and
coming events.
If you would like to undertake a fund-raising activity or need some support for your
group/organisation – contact a trustee or go to the Parish Website and down load an Event
Planner/Support form to complete and give to a trustee.
Enjoy the June celebrations and the summer to come!

Join the MCC Board of Trustees!
We need two more trustees! Please step forward to join us. Complete an application form
on parish webpage or contact a trustee.

Sally Lovatt (Treasurer)
01449 541725
sallypongo@gmail.com
Teresa Mills
01449 766582
Teresa.mills56@yahoo.
co.uk

Judith Howard-Rees
(Lead Trustee)
01449 766327
judith@milllodge.co.uk
Letitia Goode
01449 768861
LetitiaAnnCollins@
gmail.com

Vacancy  (Secretary)

Andrew Cullum
01449 767877
Cullumandrew@
hotmail.com
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Mendlesham Baby and Toddler Group

Meets in the large hall of the Community Centre.
Tuesday Mornings

9:15 to 11:15

Come and join us for a drink, snack,
activities and a large space to play in.

Contact Simona Pounds 07585093311

MendleshamBabyGroup@gmail.com
Facebook; Mendlesham baby toddler group

for further information.

Back in action

Create something worthwhile in your own special way
No previous writing experience necessary

FREE !!
First visit
Intro Guidance Pack
Advice and encouragement
Guest speakers
Refreshments

2nd Tuesday Every Month
Old School Room

Mendlesham
7.30pm

Contact: Noel on 01449 766968
Or Just pop in
Bring a friend if you wish

United Reformed Church
MURCies Coffee Bar

Friday - 10th June 2022       10am - 12pm
Knit and Natter

Monday - 13th & 27th June 2022      2pm - 4pm



Parish Council:
Mendlesham Parish Meeting:
Thank you to those of you who were able to attend the Parish Meeting on
19th April, we hope that you enjoyed celebrating the great work residents
and organisations undertake on behalf of the community.
Reports and detailed nominations for each of the successful award winners
can be found on the Mendlesham Website at
https://mendlesham.suffolk.cloud/useful-info/annual-parish-meeting/

Community Awards were presented to:
Carolyn Triscot:  For her role as Chairperson of Mendlesham Community
Council  and contribution to the community.

Eric Bauly: For winding up the Church Clock twice a week for over 51
years

Peter Freeman: For a scouting career of over 35 years and contribution to
the community.

Jan Kelly: For her kindness and technical skills, not only in her professional
role at Mendlesham Health Centre but also supporting the Community as a
volunteer.

Mendlesham Walking Group:  For providing mental well being and
physical health activities for all and monitoring our Rights of Way.

Andrew’s Angels: To anyone who during the Covid restrictions and
lockdowns extended a helping hand to a fellow parishioner who was in need.

Mendlesham shop: Minesh Patel, his family and all of the team at
Mendlesham Bakery who during the many lockdowns and the isolation of
Covid 19, have literally kept our community going, and all of this with a
smile and good cheer.

Queen Jubilee Torch Nominations: Our Community Champions are:
Jean Abbott: What has Jean not been involved in?  In particular her work
for Mendlesham Community Council and St Mary’s Church.

Pris Colchester: Parish Clerk, Secretary for Mendlesham Charities, School
Governor over so many years. Supporting Roy and with their family
providing a history of Mendlesham Parish. Support to the farming
community.

Mike Favager: Mendlesham’s First Responders, Secretary to Mendlesham
Charities,  Camera Club originator, Ex Parish Councillor and volunteer
helping the community.

13



TOTE RESULTS
Mendlesham Lottery April 2022

30th March 16th April
Drawn at Mayfield Way Drawn at Mayfield Way

June Proctor £35.00 Gill Ruck £35.00
Shirley Elliston £25.00 Jenny Martyn £25.00
Di Lambert £15.00 Paul Jermyn £15.00
Julie Knock £10.00 Karen Absolum £10.00

News from “The 50/50 Shop” - Mendlesham’s best kept secret?

Within the village, tucked away on the playing fields, we have a hidden gem -
the 50/50 Shop. Entirely staffed by volunteers, it has been running for over 30
years and over recent months we have been delighted to see many new faces
visit.

If you haven’t been before you’ll find a treasure trove behind the wooden door!
Open every Tuesday and Friday from 2pm - 4pm, with the occasional Saturday
opening, head to the toddler play equipment and you’ll find us in the green
pavilion facing the main field. For users of What3Words just type in:
novelist.thin.tint.

It’s a simple concept - we take in new, or good as new, clothing, shoes and
accessories, selling these on. 50% of the sale price is allocated to the person who
donated the items, with the other 50% going towards village funds. This form of
income helps to fund items such as the play equipment and other parish
purchases.

Alongside clothing for men, women and children we have a good selection of
books plus have expanded our range to include homewares. All non-clothes
items are sold with 100% of monies to village funds.

At the end of the season we hold a sale event, making our bargains even
cheaper! Leftover stock gets cleared ready for the new items and recently the
winter stock, with good quality warm clothing for men, women and children,
was donated to help the people fleeing Ukraine.

You’ll find all of our latest news on our Facebook page, simply search
“Mendlesham 50/50 Shop” and we also regularly share posts to the Spotted in
Mendlesham page too. If you have any questions please call into the shop and
speak to one of our volunteers.

Next month: how we’re helping to Reuse, Reduce, Recycle.
14
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Our April meeting opened on a sad note with a minutes silence to
remember our oldest member and great WI supporter Joan Hill.  We
were pleased to provide refreshments for family and friends after Joan’s
funeral as she had requested.

At our April meeting, the speaker was Hawk Honey, his talk was entitled
The Forgotten Bees and told us about different types of bee and played
a video of their nest building.  Such busy bees.

Our annual subscriptions are now due and I am sure we all appreciate
the subsidy each member is receiving from accumulated funds.

To widen our WI friendship and afford a more expensive speaker at the
bi-annual gatherings, a number of local WIs join together for a ‘Group’
meeting.  Our Group includes Bacton and District, Earl Stonham, Eye,
Gislingham, Redlingfield, Occold and Stoke Ash.   Recently Bacton
hosted a meeting in Wyverstone village hall and Charlie Haylock spoke
to us about his involvement with the Netflix film The Dig, employed as
a Suffolk dialect coach.  Charlie recounted what lengths Ralph Fiennes
went to immerse himself in the Suffolk dialect and avoid sounding like
a West Country cowboy.  Charlie had us in fits of laughter and impressed
us with his repertoire of dialects.  This was our first group meeting since
lockdown and was lovely to get together for a chat.  Bacton made
excellent hostesses.

Our knit, stitch and yarn mornings continue to be well attended – 13
being at the May one, the June one will be on Wed. 1st June in the Old
School Room from 1000-noon.

Our full June meeting will be an afternoon tea in a member’s garden to
celebrate the Jubilee – that will be Tuesday, June 21st

We are getting back to ‘normal’ and have things to look forward to – an
organised beach comb at Felixstowe in July, an outing to the
Sandringham Flower Show, a flower arranging workshop and winter
visit to the Thursford Christmas Spectacular.

If you are interested in joining us please contact president Anita
(766902).  You will be made welcome.

MENDLESHAMWI
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MENDLESHAM OVER 60s CLUB – 27TH April 2022

Paul welcomed 34 members to this meeting.  We started with one
minute’s silence as Joan Hill, a longstanding member, had passed
away.

We had apologies from Jan and Jack Kelly and Linda Geyman.

Our speaker, Dr Geoffrey Kay, presented the topic “Over here, over
sexed and over paid”.
He told us he was not born until 1947 so did not experience things
first hand.  He had collected stories and facts and figures over time.
Americans at one time out-numbered locals 7 to 1.  They were mainly
airmen and, of course, they had lots of chocolate and food stuff we
had long been deprived of!

The competition was ‘Something American’.
First: Enid Lambert, Second: David Lambert, Third: Linda Stocker.

After tea we had the A.G.M.  Paul gave a rundown of the last six
months and a report on our finances.  Paul was voted to carry on as
Treasurer and the rest of the committee, Linda Stocker, Jean Martin,
Janet Huggins and George Taylor have all agreed to carry on.  There
were no other volunteers to serve on the committee.  In the absence of
any other volunteers Annette Taylor was voted to take over as
Chairperson, which leaves a vacancy for a secretary.  We will need
one soon.

With the A.G.M. over, Annette thanked members for their support and
she promised to do her best for them.

A list was sent round for our trip to Cromer and East Runton Vicarage
Gardens on June 8th.

Next Meeting:  June 29th – Colin Hopper “History of London Bridge”.
Competition: London landmark in any medium.

Annette thanked members for coming and Marcel led us in the anthem
to close the meeting.
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Fifty Years of Brownies (1972-2022)
In 1969, I finished my teacher training and started my career as a Primary School
teacher.  My first appointment was at Bacton Primary School where I stayed for 5
years.  At that time teachers were expected to take on voluntary roles within the
community.  Today this is very difficult because the workload of a teacher is far
greater than it was in the 60s, 70s, or even the 80s.  Once a year, I  helped with
the Mendlesham Pensioners’ Christmas party as its secretary and also preparing
foods and serving at the tables.  However, I wanted to do more within the
community and considered setting up a Saturday morning creative group for
young children or perhaps a Saturday Playgroup.  But at that time Playgroups
were becoming popular and a meeting was held in the old village hall and it was
decided to run a playgroup for 3 to 5 years olds on Tuesday and Thursday
mornings which meant with my teaching commitments I was unable to assist.
Then a colleague at school told me about her role as a Ranger Guider within the
Stowmarket Ranger Guide unit.  I became very interested and volunteered to help
at several Brownie Packs within the Stowmarket and Haughley District over the
next 2 years.  Finally, I went on a residential course for Guiders at Hengrave Hall
near Bury St Edmunds.

Now I was ready to set up my own Brownie Pack.  Ideal as Mendlesham did not
have any Guiding units within the village.  My next task was to find a willing
helper.  Fortunately my then sister-in-law, Val Baker (now Lawes) agreed to be
my Tawny Owl.  So on the 7th June 1972 we held our first Brownie Pack meeting
in the Old School Room when 11 girls came along to join.  These girls were –
Christine and Pauline Woods, Kathryn Sives, Louise and Wendy Squirrell, Mary
and Wendy Steward,  Michelle Dove, Sally Sanders, Susan Foster and Valerie
Briggs.  A sub paid at that time was the princely total of 3 pence per girl.  By the
end of July, 3 more girls had joined us – Karen Murphy, Karen Talbot and Sadie
Tomkins.  At that time the girls were divided into 3 Sixes – Elves, Pixies and
Gnomes.  My sister Jennie Lummis also came along to help us as a Unit Helper.
By the end of the year we had 20 girls on our books.  As a full pack was 24 girls
we were now feeling that this was a very worthwhile and successful commitment.
We planned many exciting meetings covering the 8 points of the Guiding
programme whereby the girls learnt to be wide awake, to keep fit, to do their best,
to make things, to be friendly, to lend a hand and to help at home.  There were
many interest badges which they could work for as well taking part in district
concerts, entertaining at the Pensioner’s party, inter pack sports, camp fire
singing, Maypole dancing at the Street Fayre, a Maori concert whereby the girls
sang a Maori love song with actions, performed a Poi dance and the Maori stick
game, and of course activities whereby money was raised for the pack and
various charities.

Continued on page 18…….



….continued from page 17
I was Brown Owl with the 1st Mendlesham Pack for 30 years and retired in 2002
after having served 7 years as District Commissioner for the Haughley District.
During my time as Brownie Guider (Brown Owl), I had several willing helpers,
Tawny Owls and Snowy Owls.  In fact, the Pack could not have run without
them.

For several years Maureen Clark and her daughter Gillian helped.  Maureen did
go on to open the Guide Company in the village with Elizabeth Creegan.
Brenda Hunt, Paulette Hammond,  Hannah Smith, Lorraine and Tracey Welham
were also helpers giving up their free time.  Dorothy Froude stood in when Val
Lawes retired until she took over the Guide Company.  When Dorothy left I was
so lucky that Brenda Stannard already a Guider, moved into Mendlesham and
stepped in to be my Tawny Owl and Angela Cole volunteered as Snowy Owl so
for several years we made a great partnership taking Brownies on 9 Pack
Holidays which we ran every 18 months.  We took away total of 18 Brownies
each time to Felixstowe (five times), Shotley, Woodbridge, Sutton and Hengrave
Hall.  We had a great team of helpers – Jodi and Sue Palmer, Dorothy and her
mother (Mrs Allen), Olive Peel and Cheryll Elmer.

With a flourishing Brownie Pack in the village it was good to have a Guide
Company and a Rainbow Unit to complete the Guiding family.  We have had
several girls coming back over the years to help within these units as Young
Leaders which does help them when applying for a job or entrance into
University or looking for personal development opportunities.  They are able to
show they have leadership skills and are capable of organising activities. Today,
Brenda Stannard and Emma Munday (Kathryn Sives’ daughter) run the Brownie
Pack and also the Guide Company.   The Rainbow Unit is run by Becky Froude
with Katharine Robinson (my daughter) as the unit helper.  These leaders are
devoted and trained volunteers who have given up their free time to give young
girls fun, guidance on making friendships and how to be kind to others and also
educating them about the world we live in.

I have very fond memories of my time as a Brownie Guider.  There are lots of
stories to tell of times during a Pack Holiday especially when the girls did not
get off to sleep until past midnight.  Also, many hours were spent planning the
meetings, trying our best to give the girls a fun time and playing a part in
organising District events or a Pack outing.  If there is anyone who would like to
help with any Unit meetings or think they might like to do leadership training
just speak to Brenda Stannard, Emma Munday or Becky Froude because Girl
guiding does need willing, committed and dedicated helpers.

Brenda Juby
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Are you on Facebook?

If so have a look for

‘Spotted in Mendlesham’
&

‘Mendlesham Green
Residents’

pages to keep up to date
with what’s going on in the

villages.

GIPPING PRESS LTD
require a part-time

Bookkeeper
2 days a week,
flexible hours.

Knowledge of XERO essential.
Experience in company VAT returns

and payroll an advantage.
Please apply to Bob Cuff

by 30th June 2022 via
bob@gippingpress.co.uk

Tel: 01449 721599 for
more details.

Gipping Press Ltd. Units 1&2 Maitland Rd
Lion Barn Ind Estate, Needham Market

Ipswich, Suffolk IP6 8NZ
www.gippingpress.co.uk

Invite everyone to their coffee mornings in the church
every Tuesday between 1030 am and 1230 pm

The Friends of St. Mary’s Church

20
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Every Thursday, starting 3rd February
In the old school room 7-9pm

Do you knit, crochet, sew, needlefelt,
 make jewellery use a Cricut and so on?

Would you like to bring something along to work on and share your skill
with others who may want to learn?

The group is open to everyone who is interested. Please come along, It’s a
very friendly relaxed group.

The charge is £2 per session
with free tea coffee and biscuits.

Any questions please call Julie Waghorn on 07752 335489
 Or Julie Williams 01449 766006

The Mobile Library calls at Mendlesham & Mendlesham Green every 4
weeks on Thursday afternoon at the following times:

Mendlesham Fish & Chip Shop    15.15 - 15.30
Mendlesham Playing Field           15.35 - 15.50
Mendlesham The Green               16.00 - 16.20

The van’s next visit is Thursday 30th June

Monday Morning meet-up

EVERYBODY welcome. If you are on your own, retired, widow, widower,
new mum/dad, looking for work or whatever your situation…

Come on down and enjoy free tea, coffee, cake and sausage rolls, plus good
friendly company.

There is also a selection of jigsaws, books and magazines to take away free
of charge.

We are now open again!

Every Monday morning
in the Old Schoolroom

10am-12pm
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MENDLESHAM DIRECTORY
1st Mendlesham Guides Emma Munday 01449 768843

3rd Monday Book Club Doug Williams 01449 766498
Annual Parish Party Rachel Roshier 07881 816622
Ancient Order of Foresters Beatrix Wrinch 07885 909869
Beavers, Cubs and Scouts Martyn Bryant 01379 788998
Bowls Club Peter Coleby 01449 766985
Brownies Brenda Stannard 01449 766308
Camera Club Mike Favager 01449 766007
Carpet Bowls Club Roger Fouracre 01449 766229
Church and Town Estate Mike Favager 01449 766007
Community Centre Hall Becky Herbert 01449 672531
Computer Club Giles Godart-Brown 07500 042836
District Councillor Andrew Stringer 01449 780339
Explorer Unit Jonathan Freeman 01449 766676

Football Club George Yardley
Angela Lockwood

07894 512712
07845 471154

F.O.M.S.A C.P School 01449 766224
Friends of Mendlesham Health Centre Phil Tucker 01379 678400
History Group Sue Michell 01449 766434
Mendlesham Community Charity Judith Howard-Rees 01449 766327
Mendlesham Education Foundation Mike Favager 01449 766007
Old School Room Bookings Daphne Lambert 01449 766320
Over 60’s Annette Taylor 01449 776552
Parish Council & Playing Field Sharon Jones 01449 766139
Parish Party Committee Rachel Roshier 07881 816622
Rainbows Becky Froude 07774 581503
Saturday Cafe Brenda Player 01449 768101
St Mary’s Parish Church Father Philip Gray 01449 766359
St Mary's Church Council Chris Elstone 07530 769676
Toddler Group Simona Pounds 07585 093311
United Reformed Church Margaret Jackson 01449 766321
Village Recorder for Mendlesham Geoff Clarke 01449 766447
Walking Group Angela Pickup 01449 766483
Woman’s Institute Anita Scruby 01449 766902
Writers Group Noel Fletcher 01449 766968

If you have any amendments to the information on this page, please email the
editor at gemma.green1202@gmail.com or call on 07733 333659 so they can be

corrected. Thank you
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50/50
Shop

Map of Mendlesham Village

Mendlesham's Woodland
Millennium Woods
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Mobile ear syringing service provided within the
comfort of your own home.

£50 for the treatment
of one or both ears

To book an appointment
Contact Jo on

07394688325
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Wiggles & Snuggles
Pet Care

care for all animals big or small

Pet Sitting  Dog Walking
Small Animal Care Large Animal Care

Small  Holdings

Caring for your pets as if they were my pets

DBS Certificate  Fully Insured

Contact Claire 01449 767861 / 07415953659

wigglesandsnuggles@gmail.com
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Swimming Lessons
Private one-to-one swimming lessons nr Wetheringsett

30 min sessions on weekday evenings and weekends available
All ages (including babies from birth) and abilities

Experienced, STA Qualified, CRB checked and Insured
Call 07910 376 906 or Email theswimteacher@yahoo.com for details

Jodi Palmer
Dragon Cottage
Wash Lane
Mendlesham
Stowmarket
Suffolk
IP14 5TD www.acorn-kennels.co.uk

Fully licenced and insured

Friendly and personal care

Opening hours

Mon - Sat 9.00am to 12 noon

Visitors welcome other times
by appointment

For Enquiries or Bookings
please call:

01449 767012
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4 CLEANRIGHT
CARPET, RUG & UPHOLSTERY

CLEANING SPECIALISTS
FULLY INSURED - WE MOVE FURNITURE

NON-FRANCHISED. RELIABLE PROMPT SERVICE
CARPETS Lounge from £20. RUGS From £5

UPHOLSTERY From £25
DOMESTIC – END OF TENANCY - COMMERCIAL

PLEASE CALL US FOR A FREE QUOTE

TEL 01449 711687

THE AREAS LARGEST STOCKIST OF
CARPET, VINYL AND BEDS

10% DISCOUNT
ON ALL CARPET, VINYL & BEDS
ON PRODUCTION OF THIS ADVERT

ADVERT MUST BE PRESENTED AT TIME OF ORDER TO RECEIVE DISCOUNT
(EXCLUDING REMNANTS & SPECIAL OFFERS)
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Free advice on all your double-glazing enquiries including:

● ‘A’ energy-rated UPVC windows
● Doors
● Conservatories
● Rain water goods i.e. fascias, soffits,

guttering and downpipes

Removal and full replacement of the above.
All repair work undertaken e.g. sealed units,

window/door handles, adjustments to windows/doors
Replace your old polycarbonate conservatory roofs

with ‘A’ rated self-cleaning glass

Enquiries to
Michael Brame

(Bacton)01449 781533
or mob.07931 784470

Unisex Salon
For all Salon Services

Including perms,
colouring, tints, highlights,

cuts, blowdrys, etc
Only the best products from

GOLDWELL are used.
Also offering a waxing service at

competitive prices
Phone GILLIAN

For your appointment now
on 01449 766568
or 07795 087670

The Brambles, Green Road,
Mendlesham Green IP14 5RF
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David Foster Heating
Local Heating & Plumbing Engineer

Boiler Servicing & Repairs
Boiler & Central Heating Installations

Water Softeners, Pumps, Valves & Programmers fitted
Gas Appliance Installations

Tel: 01449 781477
Mobile: 07979 505618

e-mail: davidfosterheating@gmail.com

Tel: 01728 628687
Mobile: 07806 660399

YOUR RELIABLE LOCAL PLUMBER

Mark Jardine
Anglian Water Approved Plumbing & Heating

•
•
•
•
•
•
•

All Household Plumbing, Large or Small
Full Bathroom Installation
Domestic Heating, Radiators, Pumps etc.
Water Softeners
All Work Anglian Water Certified
Free Estimates & Fully Insured
24 Hour Emergency Call Out

Email: mgjardine@btinternet.com
Tel: 01728 628291 Mob: 07854 924 801
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Blacksmith Cottage, Silver Street,
Old Newton, IP14 4HF

01449 616946 :  07867 560357

Call Will Baker on
07387 075632

info@owl-ebs.co.uk
www.owl-ebs.co.uk

18th Edition Part P Approved Electrical Installer

Design - Manage - Build
All Electrical systems covered -

New installs - Rewires
Fault finding and Rectification - Process control

Electric motors and Gearboxes
Condition reporting

General building – Landscaping – Extensions
Conversions – Made to Measure Kitchens

Cart Lodges – New Builds
Full design / planning and consultancy service

Garden / Ground clearance
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To Advertise here
Email Keith on

shelton@live.co.uk
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Mobile Eco Refill Shop
Choose Refills

We are coming to Mendlesham
on the first Thursday of each

month from 11.30-1.30 so pop
and see us at the community

Centre.

Simply bring your empty bottles along
and we can refill or purchase prefilled
reusable bottles ready for next time.

Try our zero and low waste refilling station
for eco-friendly and vegan household

cleaning and laundry liquids and hair and
body products.

Buy what you need without unnecessary
packaging.

For orders and more information visit :
www.chooserefills.co.uk

Free Delivery for orders over £10
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Is your garden overrun with moles?
Do you have a wasp nest?

Are your paddocks overrun with rabbits?
For ALL your domestic or commercial Pest Control.

Woodworm treatment available.
No obligation – free survey/quotes.

Pest infestation can damage your health and your home. Recent surveys show that numbers of
mice/rats and bed bugs found in UK homes are on the rise. As Local Authorities are cutting back on
free pest control services.  We are here to offer you a service at the right price.

Call us to discuss your pests on 07809226109.
www.safeandsoundhygieneandpestcontrol.co.uk
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01449 780446

Unit 46 Red House Farm, Bacton, Stowmarket, IP14 4LE

We are a local family run garage you can trust.
If you need some advice or any repairs/services carried out give us

a call today

At D Palmer Vehicle Repairs Ltd
We offer a wide range of services including:

• Routine Servicing • Diagnostics • Tyre Replacement
• MOT Preparation & Arrangement • General Repairs

• Timing Belts • Brakes • 4 Wheel Alignment
• Batteries & Much More

To Advertise
here

Email
Keith on

shelton@live.co.uk
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Shrubs - Roses - Perennials - Annuals
Indoor Plants - Compost - Paving - Walling

Fencing - Water Features - Bird Baths
Garden Furniture - Tools - Sundries

AND MUCH MORE

CAFE NOW OPEN
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P ALM ER S B AKER Y
Es t . c 1 7 5 2

Traditional Family
Bakers & Confectioners

“Two hundred years of Experience”
Baked Daily in Ancient Brick Ovens
by Craftsmen with local ingredients

HAUGHLEY
WOOLP IT

STOWM ARKET
( St a t i o n  R o a d  o p p o s i t e  t h e  P a r i s h  Ch u r c h )

0 1 4 4 9  6 7 3 2 8 6
0 1 3 5 9 2 4 2 7 0 0 o r 0 1 4 4 9  6 1 3 0 8 8

Largest Stockists of Tiptree
Jams & Marmalades in East Anglia

Suffolk Honeys & James White Juices
Butterworth’s Teas & Biscuits

Free Range Eggs & Local Produce
Freshly Made Sandwiches & Filled Rolls
“One of the Last Traditional Bakers in Suffolk”

w w w . p a lm e rs b a k e ry . c o . u k
ALSO AT

STAN TON & M ERED ITH ROAD - IP SWICH
B RETTS o f  N EEDHAM  M ARKET

FRESHFILLS o f  CLAYDON

To Advertise
here

Email
Keith on

shelton@live.co.uk
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To Advertise here
Email Keith on

shelton@live.co.uk
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Why not give us the inconvenience –
it’s part of our service

WE COLLECT & DELIVER

Servicing
    General repairs - shocks, clutches,

brakes etc
Air-conditioning recharged

MOTs arranged
Welding

All work guaranteed

Established 1990

Contact: Shane on 01449 771102 or
07802 545737
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A/C FENCING AND GARDENING
REPAIRS

Repairs & Servicing to all Lawn Mowers,
Strimmers & Hedgecutters etc.

Call Andy on 01449 403050 or 07748 785197 for a free quote.
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Jackie Stevens
Bookkeeping and

Accounting Services
Bookkeeping

Payroll
Accounts preparation

Management accounts
Self-assessment VAT PAYE

Sage QuickBooks
Ideal business start up

Please call Jackie on
01449 781823 or 07988612032

email:
jackiekstevens@live.co.uk



47

MENDLESHAM CHAPEL

Minister:  The Rev'd Robert Sheard
                   Tel No: 01449 678173

Services for June as shown below

1��   2.30pm      Afternoon Fellowship - Mrs Ann Edwards
5¹�  5.00pm at St Mary’s for service of Celebration and Thanksgiving for
  the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee
12�� 10.45am Rev'd Norman Tharby
15�� 2.30pm Afternoon Fellowship   - Mrs Mary Durrant
26�� 10.45am Rev’d Mary Playford

MURCies Coffee Bar - Friday from 10.00 - 12.00 (10�� June)
Knit & Natter - Monday 13�� & 27�� June, 2.00 - 4.00pm

Psalm 181: 24 This is the day that the LORD has made;
let us rejoice and be glad in it.

June is a time of celebration, 2nd-6th of June we have an extended Bank
holiday to celebrate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee, a celebration to
mark 70 years of Queen Elizabeth 11 being on the throne. When I
have hear the Queen speak about what inspires her in her reign, she
always seems to refers to her faith in God. Her faith seems to be one
of her main stays in how she conducts herself as Queen.  We could all
do well to learn this from her.

On 5th June we also have the Churches Birthday, Pentecost which is
the festival of the windy, fiery Spirit of God, perhaps the most
imaginative of all the Christian festivals, which is on the 50th day
after Easter (in Greek Pentecost).

We remember that the Holy Spirit came down upon the apostles, and
filled the early Church with the Spirit, they began to speak in many
languages and shared with others the great things God had done, and
that is how the church was born, after that many believed and started
to meet for prayers and teaching, sharing life together and breaking
bread.

Continued on page 48……….
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New USAAF 34th Bomb Group
Memorial Mendlesham Flower

Rota
Angela Pickup

June

….continued from page 47

So Pentecost is the birthday of the Church and that is worth
celebrating, but not only that: Pentecost is also the feast where we
remember what the church is for. In many Churches and traditions,
this is the time when we remind ourselves that the Church is called to
mission, to sharing with others the good news of Jesus Christ – in
word and in deed.

Perhaps this year we do need to celebrate particularly with all that we
have been through, remembering that God walks with us in both in Joy
and sorrow.

Robert

CATHOLIC CHURCH OF OUR LADY, STOWMARKET - IP14 1AP
Parish Priest - Fr Simon Leworthy    Tel: - 01449 612946

email - pp@ourladystowmarket.org.uk

MASS TIMES
Daily mass - Monday to Friday at 1000 (Our Lady’s, Stowmarket)
Saturday - 1800 (anticipatory mass at St Mary’s, Woolpit)
Sunday - 0830 and 1015 (Our Lady’s, Stowmarket)
Confessions - Saturday 1000-1045 (Our Lady’s, Stowmarket)

Please see parish website for the weekly newsletter and further information
https://ourladystowmarket.org.uk

Village contacts
Margaret Cutting - 01449 766334
Mo Favager - 01449 766007
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BEV & KIRSTY
WE ARE BOTH FULLY QUALIFIED WITH OVER 40 YEARS EXPERIENCE BETWEEN US

PROFESSIONAL ADVICE AND PERSONAL ATTENTION IN ALL ASPECTS OF HAIRDRESSING

EASY OFF-ROAD PARKING

FOR ALL ADVICE AND APPOINTMENTS CALL US ON 01449 766977

OR VISIT US AT: Ropers Farm, Church Road, Mendlesham, IP14 5SF

www.hairstudioatmendlesham.co.uk

CCaarr SSeerrvviiccee,, MMOOTT TTeessttiinngg aanndd RReeppaaiirrss

WORKSHOP
Service all Makes and Models

Air Conditioning
Engine Diagnostics

Fault Finding
Engine Management Lights

Exhausts
ABS

MOT TESTING
MOTS while you wait - By Appointment

Petrol
Diesel
Electric
Hybrids

BODYSHOP
Accident Work

Body Work Repairs
Paint Work
Re-Sprays
Welding

ITEMS STOCKED
Tyres

Batteries
Wiper Blades

Bulbs
Calor Gas

FORECOURT SERVICES
Petrol and Diesel

Tyre Pressure and Levels
Checked

Bulbs Fitted While You Wait
Antifreeze Check

LLaammbbeerrttss SSeerrvviiccee SSttaattiioonn LLttdd

Shop Green, Bacton, Stowmarket, IP14 4LG, Tel: 01449 781260
Mobile: 07834 778116

www.lambertsservicestationltd.com Email : lamberts.1@btconnect.com

Please visit our website for
full list of services.

RECOVERY SERVICE
Home Starts
Breakdown

Accident Recovery

Competitive prices on Tyres - Quotes given
Free no obligation Estimates on work needed

Find us on Facebook - www.facebook.com/lambertsservicestation


